District Secretary Report to District Convention 2021 – PCC Lion Peter Burnett

Well what a strange year to become District Secretary!! Thank you DG Steve for twisting my arm to take the role on.

I must firstly thank Lion Tom Sayers & his partner Juliette Browne for all their help this year. From the start we decided that reporting by Cabinet officers would be sent to both myself and them. They then collated the reports and published them online for Cabinet. This saved me an awful lot of time sorting and sending reports and put the onus onto the officers to look for the reports rather than have them sent to them.

Every single meeting this year has been on zoom so my job as District Secretary taking the minutes has been quite easy. I pride myself on getting the minutes published within 30 minutes of a meeting ending!! I am not promising that this will occur with the Convention minutes as they are a bit more complex.

Thank you to all of Cabinet for their support and efficient reporting during the year. Likewise thank you to the overwhelming majority of clubs who reported their Delegates for both this convention and the MD one on time. Next year lets try and get 100% of clubs reporting on time.

Finally can I remind clubs that as soon as they appoint their new officers for the 2021-22 year they will need reporting on myLCI. Can you also please let me know your officers so that I can keep my spreadsheet up to date.